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August 21, 2009 

Hereford Week in Canada, which involves the Annual Canadian Junior Hereford Association 

Bonanza, and the Board and Committee meetings of the Canadian Hereford Association was 

held at Princeton, B.C. the week of August 11-15/2009. 

 

Over 300 enthusiastic Hereford breeders and juniors attended the event, which features 

Bonanza, the largest Junior show and competitions of any breed in Canada.  The Bonanza 

event was hosted by the Stevenson family at their beautiful Copper Creek Ranch, just outside 

of Princeton, B.C. 

 

Garth Charlton, a long time Hereford breeder from Weyburn, Saskatchewan was elected as 

President of the Canadian Hereford Association.  Mr. Charlton has served on the Board for 

several years and he has been the most active as the Show Committee Chairman for the 

Association. 

 

Hereford Week in Canada will be held in Saint-Hyacinthe, Quebec from July 13 to 17 in 2010, 

at which time the Association will celebrate 150 years of Herefords in Canada. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Back Row (left to right): 

Burt Grundy, North Gower, ON, Doug Finseth, Okotoks, AB, Wally Pugh, (Past President) Orangeville, ON, 

Daryl Kirton, Abbotsford, BC, Victor Oulton, Windsor, NS 

 

Front Row (left to right): 

Dan Gullet, Wawanesa, MB, Andy Schuepbach, Claresholm, AB, Randy Radau, (Vice-President) Bowden, AB, 

Garth Charlton (President), Weyburn, SK, Jean Tetreault, Bonsecours, QC, Chad Nicholas, Milestone, SK 

Missing from Photo: Harvey Duke, Regina, SK 


